
Before 1946 digital computer activity was developmental and in a prelim-
inary stage. After 1956, a short decade later, use of digital computers was
spreading and a digital computer industry was beginning to flourish. This
decade represents a critical period in the development of digital com-
puter technology, often perceived today as unmatched by any previous
technological development. Whether this perception is correct or not,
the computer stimulated technical developments and modes of social be-
havior that made the computing enterprise into a major phenomenon.
This study explores the developments in the critical first decade of the
electronic digital computer industry 1946–56. The overriding objective
is to illustrate what made this decade so important in the history of
computing. To build an effective fully electronic stored-program digital
computer required several new developments in storage components,
input–output systems, and programming concepts. The study explores
these developments by focusing on two new firms established in 1946,
Engineering Research Associates, Inc. (ERA) in St. Paul, Minnesota,
and Eckert-Mauchly Computer Company (EMCC) in Philadelphia,
Pennsylvania.

The work of ERA and EMCC necessitated a major financial partner, a
role assumed by the U. S. government. Hence, in analyzing this decade,
the study explores the interaction between the two companies and the
government. It investigates the institutional context of technological
change, how innovations developed under navy and army auspices were
transferred to civilian use, and how, when new technologies were intro-
duced, people in and out of the defense establishment responded to
them.

A major portion of this work presents the origins, development, con-
tributions, and interactions with others of ERA and EMCC from 1945 to
1951. By 1950–51, both companies were having problems with financing
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and had to resort to transfer of control to backers in order to survive.
Remington Rand acquired both ERA and EMCC at this time. The study
contains significant attention to the operations of ERA and EMCC inside
Remington Rand, when the former firms acted as independent sub-
sidiaries. During this ostensibly free period, EMCC concentrated on
commercial trade and ERA continued to serve the military market,
though not exclusively.

In 1955, Sperry Gyroscope and Remington Rand merged to form
Sperry Rand. Sperry created the Univac Division and began a formaliza-
tion of the activities of the two former divisions into civilian and military
product producers. However, this did not happen smoothly within the
new company. Old wounds were still raw, and infighting resulted in de-
cisions about management personnel and reporting lines that were un-
satisfactory to many. Groups formed in a less formal age felt threatened
by the changes. Moreover, these men had ideas for new products that
were not acceptable to the new management, and the groups began to
dissolve. New companies were organized and the complexion of the
computer industry began to change substantially. Indeed, the industry as
we know it today began to emerge. The study closes with an account of
the management history of Remington Rand, its two computing sub-
sidiaries, and of Sperry Rand as it established the Univac Division in
1956.
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